
 
July 11 2023 
 
Brooke Digby, Coordinator 
Juvenile Ombudsman Division 
Arkansas Public Defender Commission 
VIA EMAIL:  
 
 RE: Response to e-mail dated July 3, 2023 
 
Dear Ms. Digby:  

Rite of Passage (ROP) is in receipt of your July 3rd correspondence regarding concerns and issues 
in the Arkansas Division of Youth Services (DYS) facilities operated by ROP. First, we appreciate 
your passion for youth and quality programming. In particular, thank you for the acknowledgement 
of some of the good things that have occurred on our campuses, specifically the development of 
the agricultural program and the normalized high school ball and prom. Some additional highlights 
that ROP and DYS are proud of include the following: 

• Statistically, serious incidents have been reduced since 2020 and kids are safer; 
• Use of detention placement has been reduced, therefore reducing overall isolation time;  
• Community safety and security protocols have resulted in zero successful escapees; 
• Direct care staff ratios were maintained despite an unprecedented workforce shortfall; 
• An average of 5.9 family visits or phone calls were provided per month per student; 
• Continuous improvement and softening of facilities to be less institutional; 
• Expanded community stakeholders including 10 different faith-based organizations; 
• Maintained education accreditation and offered high school diplomas and GEDs; 
• Students offered vocations, post-secondary education, and aftercare funds; and 
• 3,000+ hours of Positive Youth Development provided in athletics, cultural/spiritual 

activities, and student clubs. 

Thank you for also acknowledging the unprecedented times in which we successfully operated the 
Arkansas programs. As we emerged from the pandemic, our population not only substantially 
increased, but also diversified to include younger juveniles, youth presenting with higher 
criminogenic risks, and youth with heightened mental health disorders. Despite these challenges, 
we are approaching the new contract year with renewed energy, a commitment to our DYS 
partnership, and additional resources to support improvements to our Clinical, Education, and 
Group Living Departments. We are motivated and excited for the future.  

The new contract year is also an opportunity to improve our communication process with the 
Ombudsman’s office. In lieu of compiling and distributing months and pages of issues, we suggest 
proactively meeting monthly with our compliance staff to discuss quality assurance/compliance 
matters in person, and in real time, to mitigate valid concerns immediately. We appreciate you 
meeting with us tomorrow.  

That being said, our team has reviewed your concerns, and while we do not agree with every 
allegation or generalization made, you have presented some valid matters. We take the concerns 
seriously and are committed to continual improvement working in tandem with DYS.   
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